AAIDD Interest Network Annual Plan & Yearly Report: 2018

Planning and reporting on Interest Network activities designed to fulfil their purpose.  (See the Interest Networks Leadership Manual for the purpose of the Interest Networks.
	Interest Network: 
Psychology


	Lead Contact Person: 
Haleigh Scott, Ph.D.
Haleigh.scott@gmail.com 


	Annual Report

For the year that just ended (July 1-June 30), indicate objectives met, activities completed, and funds used. 

This year the Psychology Interest Network (PIN) created a new annual award. Inspired by the Religion and Spirituality Interest Network’s Henri J. Nowen Leadership Award, PIN’s award also is named in memory of an icon of the field. The Wolf Wolfensberger Valor Award seeks to recognize and acknowledge an outstanding mental health and/or psychology professional who embodies the spirit of Wolfensberger through practice and/or research that amplifies the inherent dignity of all people or recognize mental health and/or psychology professionals that have faced significant adversity in their pursuit of justice for all people. Outgoing chair Vincent Chesney has generously designed the medallion style awards and donated two dozen so that the award will remain consistent and at limited cost to PIN for years to come.

PIN held a plated meal luncheon at the AAIDD 143rd Annual Meeting as it continues to reestablish itself as a dynamic network within the association. At the luncheon, PIN presented the inaugural Wolfensberger Valor Award to Carol Salas Pagán, PsyD of the University of Puerto Rico and awarded two doctoral students with conference scholarships. Jill Crane from The Ohio State University won the “KNOWLEDGE” scholarship for her poster: Direct support professionals in disability research: Bridging the research-to-practice gap 30 years into the turnover crisis while Stacey Brandjord from the University of Minnesota won the “TRANSLATION” scholarship for her poster: Needs assessment for individuals with autism who are minimally verbal. 

A pre-conference session “Breaking Through the Crisis: Practical and Ethical Considerations” presented by Chesney and Justin Kuehl, Psy.D of Milwaukee was supported by PIN with a focus on trauma informed care.
In other business, PIN hosted an AAIDD webinar titled: The NIH Toolbox Cognitive Battery for Intellectual Disability: Advantages, Limitations, and New Directions presented by David Hessl, PhD of UC Davis MIND Institute. 
PIN developed an Instagram account, which joins its Facebook and Pinterest social media accounts. All PIN accounts can be found @aaiddpsych which strengthens brand identity.

A new vice chair was elected. Sebrina Edwards of Abilities Beyond is set to begin her term.

All of this was possible due to a dedicated leadership team within PIN who communicated through e-mail as well as conference calls, as was one of the many goals achieved this year.

	Annual Plan: Goals, Objectives, Activities, and Strategies
For the coming year (July 1-June 30), describe the planned objectives, activities, and proposed expenditure of funds.
In the upcoming year PIN plans to continue to grow its reach and membership base through increased activity on social media, quarterly phone calls, and creation of to new committees. 
· The newly created social media committee plans to create a social media plan and scheduled posts to engage members and bring research to both our membership and the broader community.
· The newly created awards and scholarship committee will be responsible for picking both our annual award winner and the student/early career winners. 
· Students and early career professionals will be engaged regularly to encourage more involvement in various initiatives

· A quarterly conference call with follow-up minutes that are published electronically will motivate members.

· The minutes can be scavenged for bullet points to further develop promote on our social media platforms. 
· Members who presented posters or PowerPoints at AAIDD conferences will be encouraged to film a 5-minute video of their presentation and submit it for uploading to various social media platforms.

· If the video presentations are popular, an online symposium will be considered for new presentations.

· At least two conference scholarships will be awarded to deserving student presentations to attend this year’s annual meeting.
· A plated meal luncheon will be served during the PIN meeting at the AAIDD annual meeting.

As always, PIN wishes to thank AAIDD staff for their support and excellent work.
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